Brimpsfield Parish Council .

approved Minutes of the Meeting of Brimpsfield Parish Council at the Village Hall on Tuesday the 10th March

2020 at 7.00pm

The Chair of Council welcomed members of the Council and public followed by

1) Attendance recorded of Councillors Tom Overbury, Jane Parsons, Michael McWilliam. One member of the public.
2) Apologies for absence recorded from Councillors Heather Eaton, Claire Jardine, Roger Lock and Archie Larthe.

3) There were no Declarations of Interest on items on the Agenda. (Localism Act 2011).

4) At the time of the meeting, the draft minutes of the Council Meeting held on the 21 st January 2020 were not
available, and so approval of these minutes would be carried forward to the next meeting.

5) Council considered and discussed planning application ref: 20/00281/FUL- Priory Cottage, Brimpsfield two storey
extension.

Following consideration, the following wording was agreed for the parish council’s response.

“The Parish Council was divided in its opinion.

There was a view that the appearance and proportions of this vernacular cottage is fairly unique in the village and
within the conservation area, and it would be detrimental to lose this example.

However, there was also a view that the village already contained a large selection of diverse developments, a number
of which had been created by extending or amalgamating existing properties and it was felt that there should be a
presumption on the Council to allow appropriate modernisation and expansion to cater for modern living
requirements. In this case, the proposed extension had been designed in a sympathetic manner.”

6) Council agreed payment to Sewell Mullings Logie of £149.20 for Land Registry fees for Caudle Green Common.

7) Items for information only - no items.

Date of the next meeting agreed Thursday 26 th March 2020 7pm
Meeting closed at 7.32 pm



